
Email from Hannah Smith April 4, 2025 
 
Per the Committee’s request, here is the breakdown of payments made by the Fish and 
Wildlife Department over the last three years, to farmers seeking reimbursement for 
damage done by deer or black bear, pursuant to 10 V.S.A. 4829.  H.231 as passed out of the 
House contains a total strikethrough of Section 4829.   
  

 
  
  
Thanks, 
Hannah  
  

 
Hannah Smith,  Esq., General Counsel 
Vermont Department of Fish & Wildlife 
One National Life Drive –  Davis 2 
Montpelier, VT   05620-3802 
802.461.8187 | hannah.smith@vermont.gov 
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